
For the week ending February 14th, 2020 

Geopolitical Events & Fear: Continued… War & Terrorism 
Welcome to the 2nd edition of our outlook for 2020. In the 1st edition, we mentioned that we did not touch on 

geopolitical events (presidential impeachment, middle east crisis, COVID-19 pandemic risk, etc.) in our mandate reviews 

that came out at the beginning of the year. While we pay attention to the headlines, these events do not drive our 

investment process. Due to the great client reaction on this comment, we continue to expand on the work this week. We 

found that the original data was quite selective, and we believe that could have led to some bias. Therefore, we went 

back and found hundreds of previous events and categorized them into five groups (Human Error, Natural Disaster, 

Pandemics, Political, Terrorism and War). We also expanded our analysis to outside of the US. We looked at the impact 

on International stocks (MSCI EAFE) and Emerging Markets (MSCI EM). This week, we focus on War and Terrorism. 

• The most obvious conclusion that we 

drew from the data was that, 

International and Emerging Markets 

were more volatile than their domestic 

counterparts both in terms of drawdown 

but also in recovery.  

• We also noted that on average, S&P 500 

one-year return after each event was 

positive (i.e. the market had fully 

recovered). Only 27 events of 157 

identified resulted in negative markets 

after one year. 

• Figure 1 presents Terrorism and War 

events. Terrorism seems to have limited 

effect on financial markets with only 

9/11 having a lasting impact. War does 

have a more dramatic short-term impact, but markets ultimately recover with strong results in the end.  

“This means that” we limit our energy spent on trying to manage our portfolios for this type of risk. It may seem like 

there is a short-term trading opportunity, but it is extremely difficult to do correctly and consistently. Also, the risk of 

missing out on a strong economy and market afterward is higher than any potential short-term gain. Instead, our 

Portfolio Managers use the panic to look for opportunities to add to our good quality companies. It is much easier to 

focus on long-term prospects of good companies with rational logic than fear and panic.  
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Disclosure 

National Instrument 31-103 requires registered firms to disclose information that a reasonable investor would expect to 
know, including any material conflicts with the firm or its representatives. Doug Johnson and/or Pathfinder Asset 
Management Limited are an insider of companies periodically mentioned in this report. Please visit www.paml.ca for full 
disclosures. 

*All returns are time weighted and net of investment management fees. Returns from the Pathfinder Partners' Fund and 
Pathfinder Real Fund are presented based on the masters series of each fund. The Pathfinder North American Equity 
Portfolio and The Pathfinder North American Income Portfolio are live accounts. These are actual accounts owned by the 
Pathfinder Chairman (Equity) and client (High Income) which contain no legacy positions, cash flows or other Pathfinder 
investment mandates or products. Monthly inception dates for each fund and portfolio are as follows: Pathfinder North 
American Equity Portfolio (January 2011), Pathfinder North American High Income Portfolio (October 2012) Pathfinder 
Partners' Fund (April 2011), Pathfinder Real Fund (April, 2013), and Pathfinder International Fund (November 2014). 

Pathfinder Asset Management Limited (PAML) and its affiliates may collectively beneficially own in excess of 10% of one 
or more classes of the issued and outstanding equity securities mentioned in this newsletter. This publication is intended 
only to convey information. It is not to be construed as an investment guide or as an offer or solicitation of an offer to 
buy or sell any of the securities mentioned in it. The author has taken all usual and reasonable precautions to determine 
that the information contained in this publication has been obtained from sources believed to be reliable and that the 
procedures used to summarize and analyze such information are based on approved practices and principles in the 
investment industry. However, the market forces underlying investment value are subject to sudden and dramatic 
changes and data availability varies from one moment to the next. Consequently, neither the author nor PAML can make 
any warranty as to the accuracy or completeness of information, analysis or views contained in this publication or their 
usefulness or suitability in any particular circumstance. You should not undertake any investment or portfolio assessment 
or other transaction on the basis of this publication, but should first consult your portfolio manager, who can assess all 
relevant particulars of any proposed investment or transaction. PAML and the author accept no liability of any kind 
whatsoever or any damages or losses incurred by you as a result of reliance upon or use of this publication. 
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